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By BRIAN TRUSDELL
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

GARWOOD – The owner of a
South Avenue property across
from Crunch Fitness in the
Garwood Mall will return for a
third time on Wednesday, March
26 to get the Garwood Planning
Board’s approval to rebuild the
site, which would retain the retail
space and include up to 13 apart-
ments.

Nick Tsapatsaris of LAND of NJ
Inc. faced nearly three hours of
questioning from board mem-
bers and residents at the panel’s
February 26 meeting to hear his
latest proposal, a four-story
structure. His presentation in-
cluded detailed floor plans and
two poster-size artist’s renditions
of the new building.

But repeated questions about
adequate parking, the apart-
ments being too large and the
number of units resulted in Mr.
Tsapatsaris’ lawyer John Schmidt
announcing after a break in the
proceeding that his client would
return in March with another re-
design that would eliminate the
second floor.

“I was listening to the com-
mentary, the concerns about the
apartments being too large, and
wanted to be responsive,” Mr.
Tsapatsaris said.

The February 26 discussion fo-
cused on his suggestion to de-
molish a single-family home,
which he owns at 325 South Av-
enue, and a greenhouse, and
request a variance that would
permit off-site parking. It is part
of a project that also includes the
adjacent property at 331 South
Avenue. That building houses the
Panda House restaurant, the
Wireless Point mobile phone
store, the Ken Nails salon as well
a vacant space and three apart-
ments on the second floor.

The plan by Mr. Tsapatsaris, an
architect, includes razing the
single-family home and green-
house, creating a 150- by 100-
foot property with 4,900 square
feet of retail on the ground floor.
It would be somewhat similar to

Cranford Crossing at North and
South Union Avenues, the
Riverfront at Cranford Station on
South Avenue across from the
Cranford Train Station and The
Lofts across from ShopRite on
North Avenue.

The plans initially included 14
apartments, which he presented
in December, but several board
members felt the apartments
were too small.

Mr. Tsapatsaris redesigned the
project into the four-story pro-
posal, using the attic space under
a pitched roof to add dormers for
extra rooms that left the average
apartment with 1,195 square feet.
He abandoned a T-shaped struc-
ture for a rectangular one.

It included 11 two-bedroom

apartments and two one-bed-
room units. One of the two-bed-
room units on the third floor
included an additional loft/dor-
mer room that would be intended
as a home office.

His new plan, he said, will in-
clude seven two-bedroom units
and six one-bedroom apartments.
It otherwise would not be sub-
stantially different than the one
put forth on February 26, he said.

“This plan that may be pro-
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Brian Trusdell for The Westfield Leader
PROPERTY IMPROVEMENTS…Nick Tsapatsaris, seated at right, testi-
fies for nearly three hours before the February 26 meeting of the Garwood
Planning Board to gain approval to rebuild his South Avenue properties
(photo at top) into a four-story apartment and retail building, shown in
background.

Cranford Committee Begins
Review of Municipal Budget

By LANCE TUPPER
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader

CRANFORD — The township
committee on Monday began
its review of the 2014 municipal
budget, which will be formally
introduced at the end of the
month. Spending requests of
four departments – public
works, fire, municipal court and
municipal clerk — were exam-
ined, with the majority of the
two-hour meeting dedicated to
public works expenditures.

Township Administrator
Terence Wall told the commit-
tee that “consistent with your
philosophy” he instructed all
municipal department heads to
keep their expenditure requests
flat. Mr. Wall noted the current
economic environment and the
increased contractual salary ob-
ligations as the primary con-
straints he had to work with. He
said each department is aware
that its “mission” is to “make do
with less” while still being able
to “provide the services people
expect.”

Mr. Wall said the “budget pro-
cess is iterative and ongoing,”
and that further meetings will
be held to evaluate other de-
partment spending requests and

discuss other specific items,
including an update on the cur-
rent salary negotiations with
the unions. The upcoming bud-
get proposal will be Mr. Wall’s
first since taking over as ad-
ministrator in November, re-
placing Joseph Hartnett who
resigned last summer.

During the public works dis-
cussion, Director Steve Wardell
said he kept his spending re-
quest “as flat as possible,” mind-
ful of the ongoing contractual
salary negotiations. Mr. Wardell
noted total overtime paid for
snow removal was less than the
amount budgeted for last year.
As a result, a surplus of about
$50,000 can be moved to a
reserve account and carried over
into this year.

Regarding the staffing levels
in his department, Mr. Wardell
noted that he has 20 employees
reporting to him currently, five
fewer than previous years due
to retirements and other de-
partures. Committeeman Tho-
mas Hannen, Jr., public affairs
commissioner, asked Mr.
Wardell, “What is not getting
done, being done, down five
people? What could be done
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